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Planning Act 2016

PUBLIC NOTICE
BUNDABERG REGIONAL COUNCIL

INTERIM LOCAL GOVERNMENT INFRASTRUCTURE PLAN (LGIP) 
AMENDMENT TO THE BUNDABERG REGIONAL COUNCIL 

PLANNING SCHEME 2015

Notice is given under the Planning Act 2016  that on 24 April 2023,
Bundaberg Regional Council adopted an interim LGIP amendment
to the Bundaberg Regional Council Planning Scheme 2015.
The amendments will commence as Version 6.1 of the planning
scheme on 12 May 2023.

The purpose and general effect of the interim LGIP amendment
is to ensure the Schedule of Works model and Plans for Trunk
Infrastructure better align with Council’s latest network planning and
Capital Investment Plan (CIP). The updates include the following:
• Inclusion of existing assets that have recently been

constructed, provided or reclassified;
• Removal of future assets that have been constructed (are

now existing), or are no longer required;
• Inclusion of future assets that have been conditioned

under a development approval or newly identified in the
CIP (identified through more recent network planning);

• Adopting more contemporary financial inputs that align
with a revised base date of 2021 (from the previous base
date of 2016).

The amended planning scheme is available for viewing and
download at bundaberg.qld.gov.au and is available for
inspection and purchase at Council’s Development counter at
Level 6 Auswide Building, 16-20 Barolin Street, Bundaberg.

For more information visit Council’s website or contact Council’s
Strategic Planning section on phone 1300 883 699, email
development@bundaberg.qld.gov.au or enquire in person at
Council’s Development Counter (Level 6 Auswide Building).

Stephen Johnston
Chief Executive Officer
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